PLCA QWN – December 2017
1. QWN 1
At the previous council meeting PLCA submitted a question relating to the EDS and TEDAC interaction requesting a formal response to a communication forwarded to council and councillors.
The response required a yes or no answer.
A verbal response to the meeting  indicating no response was required failed to satisfy the question, however the matter was delayed to a following meeting.
The current agenda indicates  proposed changes to TEDAC in name and terms of reference to justify its ability to endorse the EDS.
This suggests that this matter requires further clarification before a vote for change to TEDAC or acceptance of the EDS occurs.
In this matter we request that council provide a yes/no response to our previous question.
This will necessitate a delay in consideration of the EDS acceptance and the replacement of TEDAC by a completely new entity QEDAC
YES/NO
2.  It is the understanding of the PLCA that, at the December 2017 Council meeting, Council is being asked to consider
·         changing the name of the Tourism and Economic Development Advisory Committee to the Queenscliffe Economic Development Advisory Committee
·          modifying its Terms of Reference in order for Council to receive advice on broader economic matters.
As Council is aware, the PLCA has consistently objected to the power to influence Council decisions that has been given to businesses in the Borough while the community has not received the same consideration and respect.
  PLCA requests that :
Council in creating QEDAC, a new entity,  wind up TEDAC,  and seek community input into its role and membership through
1.      community consultation on purpose and terms of reference
2.      expression of interest process for membership.
3.     That the EDS is  not passed by Council until the above is clarified with community. 
